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Executive Head Community Safety 95 = ¢  Churston Ferrers
Torbay Council E Brixham
C/O Torquay Town Hall TQS 0JF
Castle Circus COMMUNITY SAFETY
Torquay ———
TQ1 3DR

25th February 2019

Re: Churston Manor Application for the Renewal of Outdoor Entertainment License ref: 052784

Dear Sir or Madam

As a resident of Churston Village | was a very much relieved to see the withdrawal of Churston
Manor’s license for outdoor music last October. Throughout 2018 we were subjected to outdoor
loud music and equally loud outdoor film events which were incredibly intrusive to the point we
were unable to even enjoy sitting in our garden.

It was with great dismay therefore that we noticed that Churston Manor has applied to have its
outdoor music license reinstated.

While | wish to be supportive of a local business and amenity, as far as we are aware, nothing has
changed in respect of the intentions of the proprietors of Churston Manor i.e. they will continue to
create the same level of noise and nuisance if they have their outdoor music license reinstated. We
have seen no communications from Churston Manor to local residents in relation to this application
and what, if any, steps they intend to take to mitigate the nuisance they caused throughout 2018
should they be granted a new license.

Also, | should like to highlight that during an event entitled the “Strawberry Fair" Church Road was
blocked off to local traffic. | now understand that this was not a pre-arrangement with the council
despite marshals wearing TOR2 jackets stopping and turning back residents accessing Churston
Village. In addition to the noise there was a high degree of nuisance from drunken behavior
culminating in an accident that demolished part of the wall adjacent to Churston Bamns.

As the proprietors of Churston Manor appear to have shown a complete disregard for the residents
of Churston Village and there is no evidence of a willingness to mitigate the negative impact of
their activities | would like to formally register my objection to the reinstatement of Churston
Manor’'s outdoor music license.

Yours Sincereiy .
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we don’t just talk - we do!

Gary O'Shea, Principal Officer .
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Dear Sir

Open Application 052784
Variation Application for Premises Licence

Churston Court Hotel, Churston Ferrers, Brixham, Devon TQS 0JE

We OBJECT to the application for extended alcohol sales and permission to hold noise generating
amplified and floodlit outdoor events. Our reasons are:

1. The scale and scope of the licence requested is disproportionate to premises. A
“modestly sized country pub in a rural village” is incompatible with the following:

. Provision of [ate night refreshments 7 days a week
(Mon — Sat 23.00 - 00.30; Sun 23.00 — 00.00)

. Sale by retail of alcohol on and off the premises 7 days a week
(Mon - Sat 10.00 — 00.00; Sun 10.00 - 23.30)

. Exhibition of films indoors and gutdoors 7 days a week
(Mon — Sun 10.00 — 23.00)

. Performance of live music indoors and outdoors 7 days a week
(Mon — Sun 10.00 - 23.00)

. Playing of recorded music indoors and outdoors 7 days a week
(Mon — Sun 10.00 — 23.00)

Note the above includes unamplified and amplified musgic both indoors and cutdoors.

2. The specific characteristics of this particular “modestly sized country pub in a rural
village” mean that it is even more reason not to permit a licence of such
disproportionate scale and scope.

Churston Manor (Churston Court Hotel) is a historical Grade 2" situated in the Conservation
Area of Churston Ferrers village. It is situated next to the tranquil Grade 2* St Mary The
Virgin Church and picturesque village graveyard. It borders directly the AONB and is on the
walking routes of the John Musgrave Heritage Trail, Riviera Greenway Walk and links to the
South West Coast Path.



To the South of Churston Manor are agricultural grazing fields which are Greater Horseshoe
Bat foraging areas (forming part of the designated South Hams SAC, linking GH bat radio
tracked flight routes from the Berry Head roost).

To the East of Churston Manor stands the renovated Churston Farm buildings {(which
required bat boxes and reduced fighting to protect the important wildlife habitat).

The tranquil rural residential area is made up of historical Churston Ferrers Village, Church
Road, Green Lane, Links Close and Elberry Lane which then connect ic Bascombe Road.
The narrow country lanes become easily congested and have reduced street lighting (some
none at all) to protect wildlife habitats and maintain dark skies. Night time is very peaceful,

hooting owls are often heard and numerous species of bats and other wildlife are regularly
seen.

Previous regulated activities by the licensees have already caused significant problem

with negative effects on the amenity of local residents necessitating complaints being
made te Torbay Council.

Residents have previously complained about intolerable public nuisance over a long
timeframe from afternoon to night, further congestion on country lanes, spill-over parking
inconsiderately left in residential areas, unruly behaviour when exiting the premises, genuine
concerns for safety particularly access for emergency services due to unlawiful closure of
public highways, sleeping in cars overnight, excessive night lighting, damage to historic stone
entrance wall, conflict with local church and country leisure activities.

This application is for amplified outdoor music and films where sound travels easily across the
rural area. Noise can be heard inside resident’s homes and at times makes it impossible to
sit outside in gardens. Properties further afield as far as Hill Head have been able to hear a
constant throbbing sound when events have taken place.

We are informed there is now unfortunately a lack of trust from many local residents.
Churston Court was a popular family orientated local pub, restaurant and hotel which
transformed last Summer into a noisy uncontrolled events venue with alcohol. We
understand 27 events were held in 2018. Residents have also voiced concerns that the
change in character of the venue causes problems with issues such as drugs but that
systems are not in place to deal with these issues appropriately.

Council Officers and the Licensing Committee have attributed previous problems to
the Churston Manor's management of past events. No reason is given as to why
licensing controls should be relaxed and greater authority and responsibility should be
given to the Licence Holder when the same failing management systems are in place.

We draw to attention to the Report by Karl Martin Public Prolection Officer dated 27
September 2018 available on the Council's website via the following link 25102018 Chursion
Court Review App 3 pdf.pdf. That report says:

‘4.2 ... For events such as the Strawberry Fayre a noise management plan
should have been developed and implemented. It is an irresponsible and
serious management failing not to have taken into account the impact of




noise from large events. Unfortunately the same failings occurred on 29
September...

4.3 Consequently residents have feft marginalised as the Premises Licence

Holder has ignored their statutory right to quite and peaceful enjoyment of
their hores and more profoundiy disregarded the covenant of being a qood

neighbour...”

As a result the report recommended:

‘5.2 The exemption under the Live Music Act 2012 shall be repealed in respect of
these premises.”

We also draw to attention to the Minutes of the Licensing Sub-Committee dated 25 October
2018 available on the Council's website via the following fink Minutes Template. The Minutes
provide a wholly damming assessment of the management of previous events.

The Licensing Sub-Committee found the statements by the management to be “disingenuous
and demonstrated a complete disregard to the integrity and suffering of those residents who
had complained’ and identified an unauthorised closure of the public highway leading to
residents being unable to access their homes.

5. The proposed Licence would cause a Material Change of Use by fact and degree which
would lead to the need for a Planning Application which in turn would lead to the need
for a Habitats Assessment under EU law.

The current premises are a pub and gardens. They are not, for example, an outdoor cinema
potentially used 365 days a year. Outdoor screening of films to the degree contemplated in
the application is a Material Change of Use of the land by fact and degree. Such a change of
use requires planning consent.

The location of the site within the South Hams SAC means that for such a planning consent a
Habitat Assessment would be required. As per the Habitat Assessments undertaken for the

adjacent Churston Barns development, such a Habitats Assessment would need to include a
full 12 month bat survey.

Yours faithfully

Vice Chairman.
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TORBAY COUNCIL

Executive Head Community Safety ®Ferrers Green
Torbay Council 26 FEB 2043 Churston Ferrers
C/0 Torquay Town Hall Brixham
Castle Circus TQ5 OLF
Torquay COMMUNITY SAFETY
TQ13DR 23/02/2019

Re Gooseberry Inns (2016) Ltd. & Variation Application 052784
Dear Sirs,

We would like to lodge our strong objections against the above application (Churston Manor Hotel)
to extend their licence agreement to include extended opening hours te 00.30 seven days per week
together with Live Music, Recorded Music, Films, indoors and outdoors, together with an extension
of the hours for alcoho! sales.

Our objections are based on:

e Greater noise and inconvenience for local residents.

Greater possibility of bad behaviour related to alcohol.

Greater amounts of litter in loca! lanes from discarded food wrappers and drink containers.

Greater possibility of attracting undesirable elements to a quiet peaceful village.

Disturbance of Services at St. Mary Virgin Church immediately adjacent to the hotel.

Reduction in the quality of life for the local residents. Commercial business objectives

should not override the local resident’s right to enjoy a peaceful village environment.

e Greater amounts of inconsiderate parking on narrow roads due to the inadeguacy of the
hotel parking space. Previous events have resulted in parking problems in Churston Village,
which has narrow roads and few pavements, and around the hotel.

e The hotel is directly beneath the flight path of the greater horseshoe bats between their
roost at Berry Head and their South Hams feeding areas. Strict regulations apply to any
form of increased light /noise pollution.

e Greater pressure on the local Police as they are called out to police the rising problem of
excessive drinking in the Bay, especially on Friday and Saturday nights.

Residents who live in the area surrounding the hotel have already been inconvenienced on
numerous occasions by joud music, drinking into the early hours of the morning, and the noise of
departing cars. immediate residents have already taken action to abate the noise. We live
approximately % mile from the hotel, but can still hear the noise, necessitating the bedroom
windows to be shut on summer evenings. The variation of license requested is more suitable for a
city centre night club than a hotetl in a rural setting.

To summarise, we strongly object to the above application for extended hours and music etc. and
would ask you reject it for the reasons outlined above.

Yours faithfully,
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Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licence.

Executive Head Community Safety,

Torbay Council. g OL_CVL\'LD Q\DQ—Q
¢/o Torquay Town Hall, % W$GYL F o0l

Castle Circus, PO { \' X \[\_&W\
Torquay TQ1 3DR _T 6
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Dear Sir or Madam

I wanted to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently
being sought by Churston Manor. My opposition is on the basis that the Premises
Licence Holder (PLH) is unlikely to promote the licensing objectives. Namely Public
Safety and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

I was very pleased when I heard of the Licensing Committee’s decision on the 25th
October 2018 to stop all outside live events as they were having a detrimental effect on
me and my family. The noise was excessive and the volume of traffic and cars parked on
all our local roads caused a serious access issue.

[ am unaware of any changes that have taken place since the committee made its
decision and have little trust that events would be organised in such a way that there
was an acceptable impact on our quiet village.

You will be aware that Churston is in a conservation area and 1 would like to maintain
the quiet nature of this community.

I hope this application will be denied.

Your faithfully
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Subject : Churston Manor Hotel
Application to Vary a License

Dear Sir / Madam

We are writing to you to express our significant concerns regarding the application to vary a license
at the Churston Manor Hotel, Churston Ferrers, which we find totally unacceptable. There have been
no changes from the decision made in October 2018, either with;

a) actions that the Hotel landlords committed to making

b) our fears, which we communicated to Torbay Council in writing at that time.

To reiterate our fears were the continual noise from the Hotel during the summer. This culminated
with the Strawberry Fayre where the noise over the two days was unbearable (unable to even sit in
our garden) and in excess of the time period, we were led to believe was agreed. Also, during this
Fayre, we experienced access problems to our property, drunk and loutish behaviour, fighting and

vehicle collisions.

The proximity of the hotel to many local residents means this level of noise is intolerable. Churston
Ferrers village with its tight country lanes is not able to accommodate a Fayre, even with restricted
numbers which can not be effectively policed due to people coming in and out. This is generally an
area of ageing people where emergency vehicle access is paramount at all times. The Hotel borders a
local church and graveyard which is continually in use during the summer. If people wish to frequent
an activity of this nature, there are plenty of authorised events during the summer in local sports and

social clubs where access, parking and control are professionally controlled.

We encourage you to seriously consider our comments and those of other local residents.

Yours sincerely




T

| TORBAY COUNCIL

-6 1R LU

|
t
| CONMUNITY SAFETY

Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licence.

Executive Head Community Safety,
Torbay Council.

¢/o Torquay Town Hall,

Castle Circus,

Torquay TQ1 3DR
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Dear Sir or Madam

I wanted to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently
being sought by Churston Manor. My opposition is on the basis that the Premises
Licence Holder (PLH) is unlikely to promote the licensing objectives. Namely Public
Safety and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

I was very pleased when | heard of the Licensing Committee’s decision on the 25th
October 2018 to stop all outside live events as they were having a detrimental effect on
me and my family. The noise was excessive and the volume of traffic and cars parked on
all our local roads caused a serious access issue.

[ am unaware of any changes that have taken place since the committee made its
decision and have little trust that events would be organised in such a way that there
was an acceptable impact on our quiet village.

You will be aware that Churston is in a conservation area and [ would like to maintain
the quiet nature of this community.

[ hope this application will be denied.

Your faithfully
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COMMUNITY SAFETY Churston Court Farm,
= ST Church Road,

Churston Ferrers,
Brixham.
TQ5 GJE

Environmental Health Manager (Commercial),
Torbay Council,

Community Safety,

¢/o Torquay Town Hall,

Castle Circle,

Torquay.

TQ13DR

5% March 2019
Dear Sir or Madam,

Objection to Application 052784 Variation Application for Premises Licence
Churston Court Hotel (Trading as Churston Manor) TQ5 OJE

We live in the Churston Court Farm development immediately behind the
Church of St Mary, and facing what is now called Churston Manor. We wish to
oppose any variation of the current licence on the following grounds:

e The Premises License Holder has consistently abused licencing objectives
with regard to Public Safety and Public Nuisance as noted in your Licensing
Sub-Committee Meetings’ decision of Thursday 25" October. These
outdoor events, as represented at the meeting, have contributed hours
of extremely high-level noise intrusion and serious access issues
preventing us from the normal enjoyment of our home.

e Churstonisin a conservation area and is normally very quiet and peaceful.
A return to regular outdoor entertainment would significantly disturb this
environment, and would be a gross intrusion.

* Whilst nobody wants to be a kill-joy, after the October finding the level of
noise from the New Years Eve event was unacceptable. The thunderous
noise level from the fireworks was actually like being in a war zone, and
again showed a disregard for the welfare of the neighbouring community.

We would be grateful if you could deny the above application.

Yours faithfully,
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Dear Licensing and Public Protection

We're writing in regard to the ‘Application to vary a premises licence’ submitted by Churston Manor
Hotel requesting to permit the performance of unamplified and amplified live music outdoors as well as
the showing films outdoors between 10:00 and 23:00 on any day.

We live next door to Churston Manor and share a boundary with the property, the separation between
us is a fence and a few trees. We moved into our property in November 2016 and since that time
Churston Manor have held a number of live music events and film evenings. The frequency of these
events have increased over time, culminating in the 2 day and night Strawberry Fayre last summer.

Churston Manor have already begun advertising this years Strawberry Fayre on 16-17"" August 2019. A
Facebook past has 721 people interested in the event already and it's only March. | would like to know
what plans they have in place so prevent the issues and problems that occurred last summer? The roads
and infrastructure around Churston are not designed for such large numbers of people to attend an
event like this.

The volume of noise from the live music not only stops us from being able to enjoy our garden, but can
also be heard inside our home with the windows closed — something which is not practical on a
summers day. | don’t particularly want to sing along to the film ‘Mamma Mia’ at 10pm on a Sunday
evening knowing | have to get up for work the next day.

We attended the licensing hearing on October 25" 2018 and listened not only to the objections and
sufferings of our fellow village residents but heard the licencees from Churston Manor admitting that
they had got things wrong. We understand from a letter posted through our daor that they are trying to
rectify some issues, which is good, however they are doing this without consulting with their
neighbours. This seems to be the compiete opposite approach to what someone who “claims” to want
to run a pub for the local community would do. in fact, the licencees seem far more interested in
garnering support for their cause through social media than working with their neighbours to come to a
solution that works for everyone.

We live in a quiet village surrounded by countryside, not the middle of a town. We don’t expect to hear
loud music almost every weekend in the summer coming from our village pub, stopping us from using
our garden. We have a young a child and want to be able to enjoy our home and garden together.

Kind regards
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5th March 2019

Dear Sir or Madam,
Re: Licence Application by Churston Manor - application 052784

We are writing to strongly oppose any licence that permits loud activities at
Churston Manor. Being sited as it is in a quiet village location we think any such
activities would be inappropriate, causing an unacceptable level of disturbance to
the local residents. We are also concerned about high volumes of traffic on the
narrow roads around the Manor and light pollution that would result from such
activities.

Yours sincerely

K=o
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Executive Head Community Safety

Torbay Council
C/O Torquay Town Hall
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COMMUNITY SAFETY |
18% February 2019
Dear Sir/Madam,
Reprasentation aga e Application to Vary a Pre s ticence No:PL 1061
Gooseberry Inns (2 limited ~ Churston Manor Hotel Church Road, Churston Ferrers, Brixham

T JE

It is a matter of great concern that | find myself having to write to the Council in order to preserve
my right to a peaceful and safe way of life.

I have to object most strongly to the application from Churston Manor to Vary their licence and have
the outside live/recorded music reinstated .

The Churston Manor proprietors have not contacted me or as far as | know any other local residents
since the Review hearing last October with any suggestions or guarantees that they have
implemented/improved the management and organisation of live outdoor music events.

Churston Manor had promised to review their strategy and advice the local residents of what actions
they would be taking in order not to cause the tremendous impact of noise caused by loud amplified
music played continually for many hours and the volume of people attending the events. The
recommendations from Torbay Council for Churston Manor to seek advice or employ a qualified
professional sound or events organisation to ensure the noise intrusion is kept to an acceptable
degree and the safety of local residents was not compromised has not materialised

The arrogance and contempt that the proprietors have for the local community and even the Council
who have offered advice and heip in reaching a solution is such that we do not warrant any
communication and now from the residents point of view, who were willing to compromise so that
we all can peaceful coexist has now disappeared.

As | am a very close neighbour and permanent full time resident in Churston Ferrers, | have had to
endure many hours of persistence intrusive noise, which has had a direct impact on my way of life
causing anxiety and stress. | have had to rescheduled visits from family and friends so that they do
not coincide with events occurring at Churston Manor, as you are not able to enjoy sitting outside in
your garden or even inside your own home, with enduring intrusive persistent noise. Walking in the



area when one of these events is on is almost impossible because of the traffic and illegal parking of
cars and the associated rubbish generated by crowds, in addition we also have endured
unauthorised road restrictions

in summary | am objecting to the licence variation for Gooseberry inns {2016} Itd , as they have not
met/satisfied two of the licensing objectives as follows :

1. Public Safety

2. The prevention of Public nuisance

Yours faithfully
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Dear Madam or Sir
#052784 Churston Court Hotel Variation Application for Premises Licence

| am writing to you to object to the above application on the grounds that this is likely to cause a
public nuisance.,

As a close neighbour of Churston Court Hotel the possibility that the hotel may play external
amplified music or film soundtracks, at any hour from 10am, on any day, is unacceptable and would
have a negative impact on me.

| am not against the hotel holding events where external amplified music may be played. To run a
successful business it is not unreasonable to hold occasional external events with amplified sounds.
| did not mind the music during the summer of 2018 and | was not one of those who raised a
complaint at that time, though | was away during the three-day event in August.

However, given the lack of consideration towards their neighbours in the past | am not convinced
that we can expect that the amount of disturbing noise emanating from the hotel will be limited in
future. This license variation will allow far more continous external amplified music as the hotel
would be able to take advantage of any good weather to play music outside. There has been just
one general communication (attached, received late February) from Churston Court Hotel and no
details of a Noise Management plan or any other attempt to engage over this following the decision
of the sub-committee on 25th October last year. Without some prior concrete plans from the hotel to
alleviate concerns about possible nuisance, | do not agree to this application.

Regards

@8 Green Lane
Churston Ferrers
TQS5 0JG

about:blank 11/03/2019
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22 February 2019

Re: Licence Variation for Churston Manor, Churston Ferrers, TQS 0JE

Dear Sir / Madam,

I've recently become aware that Churston Manor have applied for a variation to their licence,
which would allow them again to hold outdoor music and film events. They lost this right
following a hearing in front of the licensing sub-committee last October.

I'm writing to you to state my objection to the return of that part of their licence, on the
grounds of past and likely future noise nuisance and public safety issues.

Basically, I’d ask you to consider carefully what has changed since last October. The
management of Churston Manor hasn’t changed, and it’s not likely that their attutides
towards their neighbours have either. Their track record is of ignoring the concemns of local
residents and also of direct instructions and advice from the Licensing Authority.

Lots of evidence was submitted to and accepted by the sub-committee of repeated failures
during events held in 2018 to show concern for potential noise nuisance caused to local
residents. While the management claim that their events (particularly Strawberry Fayre) were
well organized and managed, that just wasn’t the case.

The nature of the local area is quiet and rural, and not suited to holding events which attract
many people. Clearly last year, no real thought, care or planning had gone into how to deal
with the associated safety issues of parking. dealing with the associated litter and noise
nuisance, and how to handle so many people being in one place.



What resulted was a free for all, where the main event was conducted in an unregulated and
chaotic manner. It’s not clear if they abided by the 500 people limit, or had any way of
checking how many people were on the premises at any one time. They also made decisions
by themselves such as closing/restrictions to road access with no authority, and even
challenged the movement of local residents.

Jonathan and Chris have shown repeatedly that they aren’t really willing to engage in
conversation about these sorts of events, so I find recent promises to behave in a manner
acceptable to everyone very hard to believe. Nor can I trust that they’ll abide properly by any
conditions the licensing authority might place on them.

While they say they want to gain approval just for occasional carefully chosen events, I'm
really worried that the scope of the licence variation they’re asking for would let them have
both amplified and recorded music outdoors at any hour of any normal working day. That
would mean noise nuisance on a very frequent basis, possibly as bad or even worse than
during 2018. I live around 250m from Churston Manor, and was clearly able to hear music
noise within my house even with the windows closed and the TV on.

Would it be reasonable of the licensing authority to give them another chance, and so risk
subjecting the local residents again to the noise nuisance and safety issues that they faced
repeatedly last year, based just on promises of future changes that will be made? That’s even
more worrying when you look at how Churston Manor have behaved before, and when you
know it’s all just about them trying to restore an income stream that they’ve now lost.

They admitted in 2018 that they’d “got it wrong”, despite knowing from other events they run
in Torbay what was required of them. Can we believe anything has really changed?

Yours faithfully,
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22 February 2019

Re: Variation Application for Premises Licence

(Churston Manor, Church Road, Churston Ferrers, Brixham TQ5 0JE)

Dear Sir/ Madam,

| noticed the recent application by the owners of Churston Manor Inn for a licence variation,
which asks for the retum of permission to hold outdoor music perfermances and film
screenings. Following a sub-committee hearing held by Torbay Licensing Authority on 25
October 2018, this permission was removed from them.

That decision won't have been taken lightly, and was based on many concemns detailed by
the licensing authority over noise nuisance and public safety, and the manner in which the
management had conducted themselves, both with regard to their neighbours and the
reasonable expectations of their conduct made on them by the authority.

Since the official notice of the variation application was posted up near the entrance to the
property, I've also received through my letter box a note from the owners of the Manor. This
seeks to explain why they've asked for the variation, and to show what steps they plan to
take to achieve an acceptable working refationship with their neighbours.

I'd like to register my objection to the variation application being granted, again on the
grounds of potential noise nuisance and public safety concems. Considering their past
behaviour, the management of Churston Manor have clearly shown they can't be irusted to
hold outdoor events of this type in what they describe as “a manner acceptable to everyone”.

Can you be confident that they really have changed? Wil local residents really be properly
consulted and involved in any decisions or plans that are made? Will the Manor stick to any
plans or limitations imposed on them by the licensing authority and relevant council and
other bodies? Past conduct suggests not, as does their admission that “they got it wrong”.



They say that they are talking with the Public Protection Officer and making use of
professional noise consultants, but I'm very doubtful this will be done properiy by them and
result in an acceptable end result for the local comimunity.

I also find it very hard to believe that they suddenly want to be good neighbours or to
collaborate openly. Their contempt and lack of consideration for us was pretty clear at last
year's hearing. They strongly doubted the truth of the submissions we were making, denying
that local people had contacted them to complain about nuisance, and suggesting that the
sound recordings that many people submitted were in some way false and manufactured.
Since then, they've tried to suggest that the hearing was heid incorrectly and to appeal the
decision on that basis. Basically, any tactic they can think of, they’re prepared to try.

They say they just want to hold “occasional and carefully-chosen outdoor events”, but I'm not
sure that's true. If it were, why aren't they asking for licences for single events instead? I'm
really worried that by stealth the terms of the licence variation would allow them again to play
music and show films outdoors ali day every day, subjecting us to frequent high levels of
noise which might be even worse than what happened for several months last year.

 just don't think that our peaceful rural area and the small local road network is set up to be
suitable for the safe handling of such an event. What happened last year showed that
clearly. Even if any plans acceptable to the licensing authority were able to be drawn up,
what reassurance do local residents have that this will be properly stuck to, or that sufficient
people from authority will be able to attend, police it, and make sure they behave as agreed?

A date for a 2019 Strawberry Fayre event at Churston Manor has already been set and
made public on social media, even without currently having a licence to aliow them to hold
such an event. At last year's event, there were so many issues with noise nuisance, handling
the volume of people attending, parking, public safety, litter, and more general local
disruption, and these are still there and unresolved.

Most of those attending were from outside the local area. They have a choice whether or not
to get invoived. We local residents don't, and it's not fair to expect us to put up with
unreasonably loud music levels and Jots of disruption all day for days in a row just so that
Churston Manor can bring some cash in. The benefit is purely theirs, not ours.

Yours faithfullil

" — -,
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Application for the Variation of a Premises Licence.
Churston Manor Hotel.

Dear Sir or Madam

| noted with some surprise that, following the Review of the Premises Licence PL1081 in October,
and the well thought through rationale and firm decision of the sub-committee, that Gooseberry
Inns (2016) Limited have applied so rapidly for a variation to their licence.

| would like to register my objection to any variation to the licence on the grounds of both Public
Safety and Prevention of a Public Nuisance.

Since the decision of the 25th October 2018, there have been no communications between
Churston Mancr and the local residents. | am unaware if any of the actions suggested by the
Principle Licence Holder (PLH) at the review have been implemented, or any of the suggested
actions taken as highlighted in his letter to residents of 31st October 2018.

On the basis of this application | would anticipate the applicant already has a fully detailed and
agreed plan with the Licensing Authority to address the issues highlighted in the decision notice.
For example to:

- Appropriately manage the noise nuisance to a level acceptable to the residents by:

- Appointing of an independent noise consultant.

- Testing of the impact of noise levels across the local area.

- Creating a detailed report of the impact.

- Agreeing acceptable levels with the local residents.

Manage any traffic flow and parking facilities to ensure Public Safety.

- Appointment of a Local Authority Approved security organisation.

- Commitment to apply formally for any road management alterations needed to ensure Public
Safety.

- Have off road parking facilities with the carrect insurances and licences.

- Ensure that the maximum permissible number of people attend the event each day.

Establish an effective liaison process with the local residents.

Clear up any and all environmental damage that is caused by any event.

Jonathan Smith is an experienced individual and knows full well what his responsibilities are as
PLH, both from a Public Nuisance and Public Safety perspective. His actions and inactions to
date provide evidence that he has had little intention of fulfilling his responsibilities and therefore
the level of trust | have in his meeting his responsibilities going forward is very low.

At this time | do not believe anything has changed since the hearing on 28th October 2018 and

that the stated licensing objectives will be undermined if the exemption under the live music act is
reinstated.

Yours Sincerely
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Re Churston Court Hotel, Churston Ferrers, Brixham, TQ5 0JE
Application for variation of Premises Licence, No 052784

Dear Sirs

I wish to make a representation objecting to the proposed variation, on the
grounds that it would be contrary to both the licencing objective to avoid
nuisance to neighbours, and the objective for public safety. I appreciate the
seriousness of making this representation, but I feel I must because I am
very concerned that I will have to endure repetition of the noises levels and
road safety risks that occurred in 2018

Firstly, I object to the proposal that would allow the playing of films, live or
recorded music outside, because of likely noise nuisance, contrary to the
licencing objective.

Although I live towards the far end of Green Lane, away from Churston
Court/Manor, [ had several afternoons in the summer of 2018 spoilt by
excessively loud amplified music from these premises intruding into my
garden. The surrounding area is semi-rural, and is usually very quiet. [
would emphasise that it is the relative contrast with the usually low
background levels of rural natural ‘noise’ that means that the impact when
they play amplified music outside is so disruptive, whatever the absolute
decibel level measured. Usually our gardens are very quiet and peaceful.
However, although we are at some distance, the noise carries from the
premises because there are no buildings or other barriers between us to
reduce the impact. I have no reason to believe that this would be any
different in the future, if this variation is allowed.

Secondly, I object to the proposal to allow the playing of live or recoded
music outside because of the road safety risk caused by a large number of
visitors coming to a location which does not have the infrastructure to cope.



On some days in the summer of 2018, large events were held at Churston
Court/Manor featuring outside music events, advertised across Torbay. As a
result of inadequate parking and traffic management of the significant
volume, many visitors to the event parked in the surrounding narrow lanes,
causing serious traffic hazards and limiting emergency access to the area.

[ have no reason to believe that this would be any different in the future, if
this variation is allowed. I also note with concern that they are already
advertising the 2019 Strawberry Fayre beer festival on their (in this case as
‘Churston Manor’) Facebook page, with hundreds of people ‘interested’ so
we can expect similar road safety issues in August.

I have no objection to the showing of films or playing of music inside the
buildings.

Finally, with all due respect to the individuals, I have no confidence that
whatever undertakings the current management of Churston Court and the
Designated Premises Supervisor may give to mitigate the risks to public
safety and noise nuisance will be carried out, given the evidence of their
regulatory non-compliance through last summer and autumn.

I therefore ask that this variation to be refused.

Yours Faithfully

ey
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Customer

We would like to register an objection to the proposed changes to the licensing of
Churston Manor (Churston Court) App ID 61940 however I can not find any way to
do this on your web site, you have on-line facilities for the pubs and hotels but no
method to object. We live in this quiet country village of Churston where this hotel is
located next to the village church, it is not in the centre of Manchester or London so to
llchange the license to have music inside and outside 7 days a week and 24 hours on
New Years eve should not be allowed. To have the odd extension to hours a few times

a year may be ok but not all year. Our Details are (ERinCaiumm:
Churston Road Churston Ferrers Brixham TQ5 0HU

l; CHURSTON ROAD BRIXHAM ‘[

Post Code
E

mail

Notes

|

Could you pgase inform me if this objection has been registere?with the licensing

team.

ahont-hlank

11/03/209
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A TORBAY COUNCIL

CHURCH ROAD, CHURSTON FERRERS,

DEVON TQ5 0JE 25 FEB 2019
Lanstpaest; g
email . COMMUNITY SAFETY

Executive Head Community Safety,
Torbay Council,

c/o Torquay Town Hall,

Castle Circus,

Torquay TQ1 3DR

21 February 2019

Dear Sir/Madam,

I'am very surprised by the new application by Churston Manor for a drastic change of
use. We have been through this all before, when last October their unlimited use of
outdoor events received heavy censure by Churston residents, with the result that the

Council agreed with our objections.

Since then, the Manor leaseholders have held no consultations with local residents,
and only seem to have had contact with those who do not live in our conservation
area. They, as before, are doing nothing to accommodate their nearest neighbours. I

personally repeat my objections forwarded to Karl Martin last October with the
following thoughts.

PUBLIC SAFETY

Previous outdoor events held at Churston Manor last year caused dangerous
overcrowding on the narrow roads and parking areas in the vicinity. Our roads cannot
accommodate such a volume of traffic, and would be a dangerous hazard not only for
passing vehicles, but also to walkers, and could impede Emergency Vehicles trying to
access the very ill, or to cope with any fires. Last autumn we had many instances of
drunkenness in public, one of which caused a car carrying a baby to crash into a stone

wall belong to one of our neighbours. Also there were instances of children on their



et

own straying into the graveyard of Churston Church, and playing there. I myself was
illegally stopped from entering Church Road in my car during one of their weekend
events, and, what’s more, had utmost difficulty in accessing my driveway due to
badly parked cars on both sides of the narrow Church Road. Churston Manor’s utter

disregard for public safety cannot be allowed to happen again on any occasion or for

any reason.

NOISE
I live right next door to Churston Manor and the noise created last autumn by their
overpowering sound systems were such that we could no longer work indoors even

with every window shut, and sitting in the garden was made intolerable.

There is no reason to suppose that Churston Manor will mitigate in any way their
outdoor activities this year or any year, as, if the past is anything to go by, they care

not a jot for the residents of Churston and their peace and quiet.

All, we must assume, must be sacrificed for the financial gain of Churston Manor.

CONCLUSION

I therefore must register my vehement objection to any change to the Licensing
agreement of Churston Manor to allow outdoor music or film events. Churston
residents have up to last year enjoyed the peace and quiet of our conservation area.
We are not Glastonbury were music events are held among acres and acres of

uninhabited farmland. [ rest my case.

Yours sincerely,

g 2222 a

Church Road,
Churston Ferrers TQ35 0JE
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Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licence.

Dear Sir or Madam

I wanted to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently
being sought by Churston Manor. My opposition is on the basis that the Premises
Licence Holder (PLH]} is unlikely to promote the licensing objectives. Namely Public
Safety and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

[ was very pleased when I heard of the Licensing Committee’s decision on the 25th
October 2018 to stop all outside live events as they were having a very detrimental
effect on me and my family. The noise was excessive and the volume of traffic and
cars parked on all our local roads caused a serious access issue.

I am unaware of any changes that have taken place since the committee made its
decision and have little trust that events would be organised in such a way that there
was an acceplable impact on our quiet village.

You will be aware that Churston is in a conservation area and 1 would like to maintain
the quiet nature of this community.

I hope this application will be denied.

Your Faithfully ‘
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13 February 2019

Representation against Variation 052784 to Premises Licence PL 1061

(Churston Manor, Church Road, Churston Ferrers, Brixham TQ5 0JE)

Dear Sir / Madam,

I am writing to you to register my objection to the recent application by Gooseberry Inns {2016) Ltd
for a licence variation respecting Churston Manor in Churston Ferrers . Their application seeks the
restoration of permission for outside music performances and film screenings.

This permission under the exemptions of the Live Music Act 2012 was revoked by decision of a sub-
committee hearing held by Torbay Licensing Authority on 25 October 2018. The basis of that
decision was the sub-committee’s concern over failures to meet the behaviour required by the
licensing objectives of Public Safety and Prevention of Public Nuisance. My opposition to the
requested licence variation rests on concerns related to those same two objectives.

| would ask the Licensing Authority to consider very carefully what has changed since they took their
decision last October. The same people are involved in the running of Gooseberry Inns (2016) Ltd.;
the same PLH is in place; there is scant evidence thus far of any change of attitude or approach.

Ample evidence was submitted to and accepted by the sub-committee of the PLH’s repeated failure
during events held in 2018 to show concern for potential noise nuisance caused to local residents.
The PLH has a proven track record of disregarding or ignoring advice and instructions given to him by
the Licensing Authority and Environmental Health with regard to events held at Churston Manor —
both in terms of Public Safety and Noise Nuisance issues—despite being fully aware from his work
with other local events in Torbay of the responsibilities and expectations he should be meeting.



1 would ask the Authority to consider the following points:

¢ Has there been any attempt by Gooseberry Inns to liaise with local residents following the
sub-committee’s decision in October 20187

¢ Has any mitigating sound testing taken place? Has a noise management plan been
proposed? if so, has Torbay Councit approved this work, or been involved in auditing its
rigour and suitability?

* Have the many issues of concern surrounding the conduct of the 2018 Strawberry Fayre and
other events been addressed in a manner to satisfy beyond doubt that any such future
event would be conducted in a proper and acceptable fashion?

¢ Given the PLH's past conduct, can the local residents have any faith in verbal or written
assurances that things will be different in future?

* Canthe PLH be trusted to abide by Annexe 2 of the proposed licence: that “no noise will
emanate from the premises to cause local neighbours to be unreascnably disturbed”?

It is of particular concern that the scope of the licence variation applied for would potentially allow
for both amplified and recorded music to be played outdoors on any day and at any hour of
Churston Manor’s normal working day. This could leave local residents subject to repeated and
sustained noise nuisance on a very frequent basis, possibly as bad or even worse than during 2018,

| note that a date for a 2019 Strawberry Fayre event at Churston Manor has already been announced
via social media, despite the current lack of the relevant licence permission to hold any such event,

While the management of Churston Manor may attempt to show that there is support amongst their
potential clientele for such outdoor music events to be held, it should be noted that support in the
main will come from people who live outside of the immediate area. People who choose to attend
any such music or film event have a choice to come and go from it; the immediate local residents
have no choice other than to leave home if they wish to avoid its effects,

Nothing has changed on the ground. Local residents still live in the same close proximity to Churston
Manor as they did. Churston Ferrers continues to be in a (usually) peaceful rural setting.

The members of the Licensing sub-committee would not have taken their decision lightly last
October. | would urge them to show the same serious consideration of the many ongoing potential
areas of concern and of the PLH’s proven past behaviour before making any decision to remove the
licence modification as requested by Goaseberry Inns either in part or in whole.
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: Churston Ferrers.
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COMMUNITY SAFETY | 27" February 2018

Executive Head of Community Safety,
Torbay Council.

Application for the Variation of a Premises Licence. Churston Manor

Dear Mrs Harris,

1 am writing fo express, in the strongest possible way, my objection to this application. The Inn is
located in a quiet, semi-ural area, immediately surrounded by a church, a graveyard, a grazing
field and one residential property. Directly beyond these are approximately forty residential
properties.

1 have lived here for eighteen years and until 2017, the impact of having a licensed premise within
100 metres of my home has been minimal. The Inn has occasionally hosted one or two wedding in
the grounds and, whilst we have not particularly enjoyed the evening music, we accepted it.

| object to the application on the grounds that the licensees will cause a public nuisance by the
volume, frequency and duration of the outdoor live music and film events. The application seeks to
allow amplified outdoor music for up to 13 hours a day and for 365 days a year. This is wholly
unacceptable.

An extension of the licence to sell alcohol until 0030 daily (except Sundays when it is midnight) is
also likely to enhance the potential for crime and disorder, as witnessed by the rowdy anti-social
behaviour which took place outside my home late at night, last year after many of the music
events.

The impact of these outdoor events is that we can't hear our TV indoors on summer evenings,
even with all the doors and windows shut. We also have been subjected to yobbish behaviour,
shouting and chanting and throwing rocks from the grass verge around, outside our bedroom
which is less than 10 metres from the road.

The licensees have shown contempt for local residents. There has been no engagement with
residents about outdoor events or proposals for reducing the noise levels.

The licensees lied at the Licensing Committee meeting on 28" October 2018, when they said they
had only received one complaint about noise last year. | know two neighbours who made
complaints; one in person; one handed a letter of complaint to the landlord; my wife made three
telephone complaints and | sent an email in complaint.

They also admitted breaking regulations by showing films when they admitted they knew that they
were not permitted to. | do not trust them to carry out any measures to reduce noise or improve
public safety.

Yours faithfully,
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1st March 2019

Executive Head Community Safety
Torbay Council,

C/O Torquay Town Hall

Castle Circus, Torquay TQ1 3DR

COMMVILIMTY < mmn

Dear Sir

Re: the current Application to Vary A Premises Licence (Licensing Act 2003) by Gooseberry Inns
(2016) Ltd of Churston Manor Hotel, Church Road. Churston Ferre

e e

016) Ltd of Churston Manor Hotel, Church Road, Churston Ferrers. Brixham TQ5 QJE

| am enormously concemed that this application seeks to reverse the considered opinion of Torbay
Council to repeal the exemptions under the Live Music Act 2012, in respect of these premises. |
believe that all the reasons stated by the Licensing & Public Protection Committee in November 2018
justifying their decision still pertain today.

It would seem that the landlords of CMH have already assumed that their licence review appeal wil
be successful because they are advertising events for the coming season, e.g. the “Strawberry Fayre
2019 Beer Festival". Their 2018 Strawberry Fayre Beer Festival caused utter chaos with local
residents being denied vehicular access to their own properties, hundreds of people attending the
event and clogging up our lanes with vehicles en route, plus parking and overnight camping with tents
in an adjacent field, plus plus the extremely loud music. Given that Churston Manor Hotel is
surrounded closely by the residents of Churston Ferrers from within a 50 yd to 250 yd radius and
further, there is no possibility of any music, recorded or live, being played in the grounds of these
premises which will not cause exactly the same noise pollution and safety issues as before in 2018!
The two small words ‘noise pollution’ represent a very large intrusion into the comfort and privacy of
the accepted norm of enjoyment of the homes of all iocal residents, whether indoors or outside in
their gardens throughout the year from March to temperate November.

My fear is that agreement to vary the Licence will result in similar disruption to last year, which will
then take the rest of the summer to resolve again, so loud music efc. as beforel My reasoning: CMH
management's fotal disregard, last year, to the warnings of the Responsible Authority's Public
Protection Officer as well as the protestations and complaints from local residents.

Yours faithfully
P ites

encl: coﬁf'éé of ads for 2019 season x 2

SR C1/URSTON COURT FARM. CHURCH ROAD.
CHURSTON FERRERS. BRIXHAM. DEVON TQ5 0JE
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About Churston Manor

Churston Manor

Hatal - Brixham

Churston Marar hatel, farmerdy a private mgner house, now
sorves a5 a much leved local pub, hotal and rastauront situated
n the stunring Daven countryside. The hotel is opan fo non
rasidonts, and serves breakfzst unul 2.15 axcapt Sunday whern
you can

Events with Churston Manor

APR - ralian night
18  Thers 10 Brixkem

Easter Sunday
271  sur02.Churston Farrars Torbay, Unitad Kingdom

Christmas Day lunch
25 wed 05 . Brixham

Eap All Evonis

https:/jwww.facebook.com/events/2066014880154951/ Page1of 2
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Wedding show case
18 Public - Hosted by Churston Manor

interasted Invite

Saturday, 1B May 2012. from 11:00-16:006 UvC+01

Criurston Manor Hote!
@rixkom

0 going - 3 interested

Ahout Churston Manor

Churston Manor
Haiel- Brizxhom

Churston Manor kotel , farmerly a private marar house, now
sarves as a much [oved Incal pub, hotsl and rastaurant situated
inthe stunning Davon countrysida. The hotal is open to non
residonis, and servas braakiast until 2.15 except Sunday whara
you can

Events with Churston Manor

© Italian night
18  Thurs 10 - Brixkzm

FI' Easter Sunday
21 Sun 04 - Churston Far

&, Tarbay, United Kingdom

Strawberry fayre 2019 beer festival
16 Fri OE - Churstan Ferrars, Torbay, United Kingdom

Sam All Evants

About the venue

https:/fwww.facebook.com/events/469981940199885/

01/03/2019, 15:30
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Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licence.

Dear Sir or Madam

1 wanted to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently
being sought by Churston Manor. My opposition is on the basis that the Premises
Licence Holder (PLH) is unlikely to promote the licensing objectives. Namely Public
Safety and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

I was very pleased when I heard of the Licensing Committec’s decision on the 25th
October 2018 to stop all outside live events as they were having a very detrimental

eflect on me and my family. The noise was excessive and the volume of traffic and
cars parked on all our local roads caused a serious access issue.

I am unaware of any changes that have taken place since the committee made its
decision and have little trust that events would be organised in such a way that there
was an acceptable impact on our quiet village.

You will be aware that Churston is in a conservation area and I would like to maintain
the quiet nature of this community.

I hope this application will be denied.

Your Faithfully
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TORBAY COUNCIL | peETER,
W The Hayes

Churston Ferrers

COMMUNITY © Brixham
' TQ5 0B

Ref, Licencing variation of Churstom Manor
7™ March 2019
Dear Sir/Madam

I would like to object to this notice as it is clearly causing some public safety issues and public
nuisance for the local residents of Churston Ferrers and surrounding areas.

I being a local resident and have been for the past 3-4 years have not had a problem until last year
being 2018 where Churston Manor hosted many outdoor events such as Strawberry Fayre, Charity
Coastguard event, Movie nights and many more. | do not object to such events but in a controlled
environment. This was not the case. There were no regards for any neighbouring properties with the
volume of the music etc being heard hundreds of metres away well past advertised times, My
partner had to work the following day of one event and being summer had the windows open which
had to be closed due to such volume.

We chose to buy in this village being a very quiet rural location and being a sound sensitive area this
is killing the character and must be having detrimental effects on local homeowners.

Another problem with such events is the very high volume of traffic and the parking problems which
comes with it. There seemed to be a road closure in place on one occasion with a field used for
parking. The roads had been coned leading to Churston Manor but even with security cars lined the
roads causing havoc in the village let alone a real danger for walkers, horses and even cyclists.

One more problem was the public leaving the events and walking through the village. There was
antisocial behaviour especially late of night when the events had finished with fighting, shouting,
swearing with no respect for the villagers.

I have little trust in the licencees/leaseholders to change their attitude towards such problems as
have suffered first hand the shear disregard for their locals let alone neighbours.

Yours sincerely



Executive Head Community Safety -k

Torbay Council & Green Lane
C/0 Torguay Town Hall TORBAY COUNCIL Churston Ferrers
Castle Circus Brixham
Torquay TQ1 3DR 2oy TQS 0JG

Thursday, 28 February 2019 | COMMUNITY ZAFC

Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licencing

Dear Sir/ Madam

| wish to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently being
sought by Churston Manor. The current licence holder (PLH) clearly demonstrated last year
that they were blatantly inept in running such events, with a total disregard for Health and
safety, adequate noise level control, and the unauthorised blocking of public roads,
preventing ingress and egress of emergency vehicles.

They also demonstrated a total disregard to local residents, allowing very high levels of
noise to be generated well after the permitted licence times.

| would also like to point out that Churston Ferrers village and the surrounding area is
considered to be a quiet country village area, and residents pay high rateable values for the
privilege of living in the area.

This should not include bands, groups and disco music blasting away at any time that PLH
fancy. | accept that this application is to promote profit for PLH, but at what cost to the
community and wild life?

| feel that PLH should not be allowed to spoil the tranquillity of the area on the premise of
making more money.

PLH should be restricted to individual applications for a few council controlled events,
where “risk assessments”, “method statements”, Health and Safety plans, and agreed noise
levels are compiled for Torbay Council to consider, together with realistic operational times,
so as to prevent noise pollution and disturbance to all the local residence and wild life in the
immediate area.

I hope the council will not allow this application, and leave the licence as it was agreed on
28" October 2018.

Yours Faithfully /~
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16% February 2019

Application for variation of Premises Licence, No 052784
Churston Court Hotel, Churston Ferrers, Brixham, TQ5 0JE

Dear Sirs

| wish to object to the variation which would allow the playing of music outdoors
at Churston Manor, because of my experience last year, when they held several
music events,

Firstly when they held targer events last summer, the roads between my home
and my workplace in Brixham were very dangerous. Not only from the large extra
volume of traffic, but also because of very many cars were parked on Bascombe
Rd. This is narrow (single track in places) rural road with sharp bends. On two
occasions | had ‘near-misses’ driving home because of obstructions caused by
parked cars. Even if the best traffic management is put in place, | am worried that
there would be an serious risk to public road safety because of the extra traffic on
narrow lanes. | wish to object on the grounds that the variation would be against
the abjective of public safety

Also the music being played outside at the hotel was very loud last summer.
Even allowing for different tastes, it was quite excessive. Although our house is
not immediately close, it was impossible to sleep because of how loud it was. |
am very anxious that if you allow this change to the licence they will again cause
excessive noise, against the objective of avoiding public nuisance.

| appreciate this is a serious matter, but | would like you to reject the requested
variation

Thank you
Yours Sincerely

A
L4
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18th February 2019 COMMUNITY : -

Application for the Variation of a Premises Licence.
Churston Manor Hotel.

Dear Sir or Madam

| noted with some surprise that, following the Review of the Premises Licence PL1061 in October,
and the well thought through rationale and firm decision of the sub-committee, that Gooseberry
Inns (2016) Limited have applied so rapidly for a variation to their licence.

| would like to register my objection to any variation to the licence on the grounds of both Public
Safety and Prevention of a Public Nuisance.

Since the decision of the 25th October 2018, there have been no communications between
Churston Manor and the local residents. | am unaware if any of the actions suggested by the
Principle Licence Holder (PLH) at the review have been implemented, or any of the suggested
actions taken as highlighted in his letter to residents of 31st October 2018.

On the basis of this application | would anticipate the applicant already has a fully detailed and
agreed plan with the Licensing Authority to address the issues highlighted in the decision notice.
For example to:

Appropriately manage the noise nuisance to a level acceptable to the residents by:

- Appointing of an independent noise consultant.

- Testing of the impact of noise levels across the local area.

- Creating a detailed report of the impact.

- Agreeing acceptable levels with the local residents.

Manage any traffic flow and parking facilities to ensure Public Safety.

- Appointment of a Local Authority Approved security organisation.

- Commitment to apply formally for any road management alterations needed to ensure Public
Safety.

- Have off road parking facilities with the correct insurances and licences.

- Ensure that the maximum permissible number of people attend the event each day.

Establish an effective liaison process with the local residents.

Clear up any and all environmental damage that is caused by any event.

Jonathan Smith is an experienced individual and knows full well what his responsibilities are as
PLH, both from a Public Nuisance and Public Safety perspective. His actions and inactions to
date provide evidence that he has had little intention of fulfilling his responsibilities and therefore
the level of trust | have in his meeting his responsibilities going forward is very low.

At this time | do not believe anything has changed since the hearing on 28th October 2018 and

that the stated licensing objectives will be undermined if the exemption under the live music act is
reinstated.

Yours Sincerely
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Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licence.

Executive Head Community Safety,
Torbay Council.

c/o Torquay Town Hall,

Castle Circus,

Torquay TQ1 3DR

Dear Sir or Madam

[ wanted to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently
being sought by Churston Manor. My opposition is on the basis that the Premises
Licence Holder (PLH) is unlikely to promote the licensing objectives. Namely Public
Safety and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

I was very pleased when 1 heard of the Licensing Committee’s decision on the 25th
October 2018 to stop all outside live events as they were having a detrimental effect on
me and my family. The noise was excessive and the volume of traffic and cars parked on
all our local roads caused a serious access issue.

[ am unaware of any changes that have taken place since the committee made its
decision and have little trust that events would be organised in such a way that there
was an acceptable impact on our quiet village.

You will be aware that Churston is in a conservation area and I would like to maintain
the quiet nature of this community.

I hope this application will be denied.

Your faithfully



Variation of a Premises Licence at Churston Manor

18th February 2019

Background

On the 25th October 2018 a Licence review was carried out by the Licensing Committee
at Torbay Council. They found that Churston Manor required a modification to their
premises licence because of the detrimental effects their activities were having on a
significant number of local residents. The activities included live amplified music outside
over several weekends in the spring, summer and autumn along with a number of
outdoor cinema events.

Despite a very clear decision from Torbay Council, Churston Manor have decided to
apply for a variation to its licence that allows them to hold outside events on any day
between 10am and 11pm. These events to include live amplified music and cinema
events.

Action

Having discussed the variation to the licence application at Churston Manor | oppose
any changes on the grounds of Public Safety and Prevention of a Public Nuisance.

| confirm that | am opposed to any variation of the licence applied for by Churston
Manor and consent to my property being listed as opposed to any variation.

()
Address Erclhan




Executive Head Community Safety

Torbay Council
C/O Torquay Town Hall
Castle Circus
Torquay TQl 3DR
TORBAY COUNGIi. | N
: Churston Court Farm
1 I Church Road
! i Churston Ferrers
TQS5 0JE
COMMUNITY SAFET
———— 18* February,2019
Dear Sir/Madam,
Representation against the Application to Vary a Premises Licence 052784, Licence
: n - n n tel r
Churston Ferrers, Brixham TQ5 QJE

It would give me great satisfaction to write to Torbay Counci! today to say that the Licence Review
that concluded iast October had initiated the correct response from the Proprietors of Churston
Manor. But to date the Premises Licence holder of Churston Manor has not demonstrated in any
way either verbally or in writing to the local residents that he has taken any action in order to
comply with two licensing objectives namely The Prevention of Public nuisance ’, or ‘Public Safety *

As a result, | am sorry to say but | am writing to object to the resent application to vary the licensing
at Churston Manor and feel very strongly that this process of initiating another hearing is not only
costly and time consuming for Torbay Council but without the evidence from Churston Manor to say
that have resolved the objectives leading to the decision of licensing sub-committee it is causing
further anxiety and stress for local residents who are still residing in the same place and wish to
avoid a recurrence of the awful experience we had in 2018. After admitting that they “HAD GOT
THINGS WRONG"” at the previous hearing, to submit another application to reinstate the licence for
live music without any evidence of rectifying their previous mistakes or initiating contact /
consultation with local residents or Torbay council does appear very arrogant.

In addition the opening time and sale of alcohol and live music on Sunday from 10:00 needs to be
seriously considered as Churston Church (formerly the private chapel attached to Churston Manor)
which is very well attended on Sundays and many other occasions for weddings and funerals etc., is
next door to Churston Manor

As | am a very clase neighbour and permanent resident, living to the east of Churston Manor |
cannot walk away and go home when you have had enough , we have to suffer live loud intrusive
music for upto 10 hours non stop sometimes.

Churston Manor Hotel, located in a small residential rural hamlet is inappropriate to be designated
as The go-to live music events venue’ as proposed by the proprietors of Churston Manor who have
put a notice on social media pleading for support for the live music events and are already
advertising future events.



It is understandable that the leaseholders of Churston Manor have to explore different options of
generating income, (having my own experience of ) knowing how expensive it is to maintain a 16th
century listed building with the associated strict conservation / planning regulations {which need to
be adhered to) and running costs, but this must not be to the detriment of the local residents and
environment. Having 2 good relationship with your neighbours and understanding the
environmental impact of ones activities would lead to a more acceptable advantageous coexistence,

Yours faithfully




Page I of 1

Dear Sir or Madam

I'am writing to oppose the blue notice posted outside the Churston Court Hotel for a change in their licence to play
music outside. Amplified and unamplified.

I see they are now requesting that the hours when these outside events can take place are increased from 8am to
11pm every day of the week including Sundays with a variation for the licensing hours to start at 10am.

After the events of [ast Summer when the whole neighbourhood were subjected to loud music which invaded their
homes. Nobody should be subjected to this. I live in the village and was aware of the unbearable din which
followed me when I walked down te Churston Cove through Grove woods along the coast path down to
Broadsands. The other problem was the parking, bollards where erected in Church Lane to stop anyone ieaving
their cars parked there so that they could take a walk. This is a very popular area for families, walkers and tourists
who come especially to make the Greenway walk because of the Agatha Christie connection. [ have met

many people who have come from as far as Germany and France to see this area and visit the Church that Agatha
Christie attended. The Churston Court advertise their hotel, which I quote from their web site. A refined hotel
which offers an idyllic retreat from the stresses of busy lives™. They have a large car park which is adequate for the
amount of people visiting the hotel. Surely anymore than this causes a risk. How many people can you allow for
their own safety.

Churston and the surrounding area has always been the place to visit when you are looking for an escape from the
lively holiday scene which Torbay also offers. Torbay has something for everyone and there are plenty

of opportunities to attend outdoor events in Paignton and Torquay. Brixham holds many events in the summer
months with live music. Bands, choirs and music in keeping to the fishing and sea fearing themes. None of these
events intrude on those not wishing to hear them.

Torbay is getting more popular for holidays and we can see the attraction, with something to suit everyone. So
why the need for what was a beautiful country hotel to put on such events.

What about the church next door? They propose to have this music on Sundays. The church is very well attended
and although they have their own car park this is often full and they need to park on Church Lane. The

roads leading to Churston Court are already over used as a rat run from the main road to Brixham. The roads as
you know are narrow and dangerous to walk down.

Please don’t let someone who has no consideration for the environment spoil this beautiful corner of Devon. We
need to preserve our heritage. Many houses in the area are listed building and unable 1o alter or change the
appearance and rightly so. I have a large horse chestnut tree in my garden which has a conservation order on it. It
was planted to enhance the village and it does.

If this licence is granted it will be disastrous for the area and they only one benefiting will be the owners of the
hotel. If they can’t make it work with all the advantages here on their door step then shame on them.

I trust you will give my comments due attention they are made in the best interest of the community and visitors
alike.

Yours sincerely. RIS

& Barn Court, Churston Road
Churston Ferrers, Brixham TQ5S0LE
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COMMUNITY SAFETY

Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licence.

Dear Sir or Madam

I wanted to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently
being sought by Churston Manor. My opposition is on the basis that the Premises
Licence Holder (PLH} is unlikely to promote the licensing objectives. Namely Public
Safety and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

I was very pleased when I heard of the Licensing Committee’s decision on the 25th
October 2018 to stop all outside live events as they were having a very detrimental

cffect on me and my family. The noise was excessive and the volume of traffic and
cars parked on all our local roads caused a serious access issue.

I am unaware of any changes that have taken place since the committce made its
decision and have little trust that events would be organised in such a way that there
was an acceptable impact on our quict village.

You will be aware that Churston is in a conservation area and I would like to maintain
the quiet nature of this community.

I hope this application will be denied.

Your Faithfully
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Green Lane, Churston Ferrers,
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COT\_/_‘: MUNITY _S.L‘\FETY Brixham, Devon TQS 0IG.

18" February 2019-02-18
Executive Head Community Safety,
Town Hall, Castle Circus, TQ1 3DR,
Sirs,

Re:- Application to Vary Premises Licence. Applicant Gooseberry Inns (2016) Ltd. For Churston
Manor Hotel. Churston Ferrers.

I'attach a2 copy of an email [ sent to Mandy Guy on the subject of the Review of the Licence for
these premises. The hearing heard on October 25" 2018.

You will be aware that the decision taken, after much deliberation, was to repeal the exemptions
under the Live Music Act 2012,

| am unaware that the Managers of Churston Manor Hote! have changed anything in respect of the
original application. Therefore | ask how can a decision vary?

Regarding Safety. During any one of these “festivals” the problem of vehicle congestion would be
ongoing. As mentioned in my email | have not infrequently had to call the emergency services on
behalf of my husband. The last occasion being January 7" 2019 with a Doctors visit on January 9™,
My fear being that due to traffic congestion on all the narrow lanes to and from our property access
would be slowed at best and at worst impossible.

Public Nuisance cannot be curtailed if hundreds of people are using this country area to access one
venue leaving litter and debris in their wake. Participants camping on nearby fields leave rubbish
and results of insufficient toilets. Certainly a heaith issue.

Noise ievels for such events, played hour after hour, would be totally unreasonable in this quiet
country area,

Thank you for your consideration.
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‘From: q[we@m.com]
Sent: 12 September 2018 11:13 —

To: ‘Mandy.Guy@torbay.gov.uk’
Subject: Review of Premises Licence - Churston Manor Hotel.

Mrs. Guy, | write again in respect of this Licence on behalf of my husband and | who are local residents:-

1). Noise levels. These are so high that we are unable ta use and enjoy our garden. Even in the praperty with
windows and doors closed the sound penetrates. On hot summer days and evenings this is quite unacceptable. One
is forced to conciude that we are at the mercy of a local business for many hours well into the late evening.
Enjoyment of our own homes is impossible. We are unable to entertain family or friends during these periods.
We moved to this delightfully quiet rural spot 12 years ago for the reasons of relaxation and peace in our
retirement. is that too much to ask?

2). Safety. During the Beer/ strawberry weekend many hundreds of vehicles were causing major congestion on our
very narrow country lanes. My husband and | both have health issues which has at times necessitated calling the
emergency services — eg Paramedics. If that was necessary during one of these “ festivals” | do not know how access
would have been possible. We therefore live in fear of a health problem which in deed could be brought about by
stress. We would be content to have these facts checked.

3) Public nuisance. Participants of the * festivals” cause noise and nuisance when leaving the venue late at night.
Leaving empty and soiled items around the verges encouraging rodents and large birds.

To enjoy a country walk from our home is curtailed having to negotiate all the parked vehicles with opening doors
and the possibility of dogs inside causing more noise. Together with the fact that these animals are let out to
defecate which is then left on the verge or highway.

Is it too much to expect to be able to enjoy our home chosen because of the country setting and quiet ambience for
the senior moments of our lives. | would suggest not.

I sincerely hope the committee will consider these comments which are strongly felt, when reviewing the Premises
licence of Churston Court Manor.

Thank you,

DR
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Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licence.

Executive Head Community Safety, n Lie~kS (Lnse

Torbay Council. /
c¢/o Torquay Town Hall, Clreh

Castle Circus, 5@%
Torquay TQ1 3DR TS5 O =

Dear Sir or Madam

I wanted to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently
being sought by Churston Manor. My oppasition is on the basis that the Premises
Licence Holder (PLH) is unlikely to promote the licensing objectives. Namely Public
Safety and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

 was very pleased when I heard of the Licensing Committee’s decision on the 25th
October 2018 to stop all outside live events as they were having a detrimental effect on
me and my family. The noise was excessive and the volume of traffic and cars parked on
all our local roads caused a serious access issue.

I'am unaware of any changes that have taken place since the committee made its
decision and have little trust that events would be organised in such a way that there
was an acceptable impact on our quiet village.

You will be aware that Churston is in a conservation area and [ would like to maintain
the quiet nature of this community.

[ hope this application will be denied.

Your faithfully

3
SRR
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Executive Head of Community Safpty TORBAY CO:JNCD @ Green Lane
Torbay Council . Churston Ferrers
Town Hall, Castle Circus, 24 Brixham, TQ5 0JG
Torquay TQ1 3DR .I

|
Dear Mrs Harris, _C_O__M_!\_A_,L_J_NJ_T__Y SATETY | [ aaza e v e

Application to vary a premises Licence — Churston Manor Hotel, Church Road, Churston Ferrers,
Brixham TQ5 0QJE

I wish to strongly object to the above application on the grounds of Frequency, Volume and Duration.

This application is clearly to replicate the public nuisance caused by the outside entertainment
programme of last summer. The impact of which, is summarised below:

® Wewere unable to use our garden because of the incessant volume of live bands performing,
one after the other for up to 11 hours at a time

¢ We had to close all windows and doors but the volume still penetrated our home, even with
theTVon

» Trying to sleep while the outdoor amplified music was going on was not possible

There has been no effort by the Landlords to communicate with the local residents affected by their
outdoor activities, despite their protestations to the contrary. This area has now been likened to
Glastonbury (Churstonbury). At the Licence Review meeting in October, the Landlords denied
receiving any complaints — that is not true. We complained directly to them three times, with no
response. Here are some reasons for having no faith that they will make an effort to control the
Frequency, Volume and Duration.

¢ Following meetings with Torbay Council Representatives, they disregarded the advice to
moderate the impact on nearby residents and continued with the outdoor events, which |
must add, amounted to approximately 25 during the summer months

e They admitted that they had no licence to show films outside, but still continued to do so at
great volume -

e For one event, which began on Friday evening and continued until Sunday evening, they
illegally chose to control the road and confront local residents

» They said that their last event would be in September, but [ can assure you that there was yet
another outside event when we returned from holiday on Sunday 7*" October

s Noattemptis made to control the number of people atténding events

The licence application above is actually to extend the hours of outdoor live amplified music — this
surely is proof that the Landlords have not taken on board the impact on the residents. The distress
and mental wellbeing of being forced to listen to live, amplified music on so many occasians appears
to be lost on the Landlords. Indeed, they have actually called it a Witch Hunt, clearly they have no
understanding of the issues involved and in my opinion, view the residents with contempt.

Yours sincerely,

.
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16" February 2019

Application for variation of Premises Licence, No 052784
Churston Court Hotel, Churston Ferrers, Brixham, TQ5 0JE

Dear Sirs

I would like to object to this variation which would allow the playing of
music outdoors at Churston Court, also known as Churston Manor,
because it will cause a noise nuisance to our home.

| know we are fortunate to live in a quiet rural lane, away from main
roads and commercial traffic. The normal operation of the hotel and
bar give no problems, and we are happy to see it continue. In the
past year, however, there have been several weekends of live music
events at the premises which did cause a nuisance because of the
comparative loudness and lack of control of the music. We were
unable to enjoy the use our garden because of the loud music.

| believe that if the variation is granted that the same thing will
happen, because the owners and the ‘designated premises
supervisor' are unwilling or unable to manage the situation to avoid
nuisance to their neighbours. | do not think the problem is only the
large annual beer festival, as some of the smaller events were also
very loud.

| understand that because of the problems last year, the premises
lost their exemptions under the Live music act 2012, and | cannot
understand what has changed. | ask you to refuse the application for
variation.

Yours Sincerely

Lo o
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Variation of Licence at Churston Manor

Dear Sir or Madam

I would like to register my objection to any variation of the licence at Churston Manor on the
basis of a Public Noise Nuisance.

Last year on several occasions we could very plainly hear heavy base music in the garden
of our home. You will appreciate | live quite a distance from Churston Manor but the constant
deep boom was very irritating. | was really pleased when the Licensing Committee stopped
the outside live music events.

I hope the Committee can allow us to have a peaceful summer this year.

Yours Faithfully.

b

i~
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Churston Court Farm
Church Road

COMMUNITY SAFETY Churston Ferrers
Devon
TQS OJE
Executive Head of Community Safety
Torbay Council
C/0 Torquay Town Hall
Castle Circus
Torquay
TQ13DR
Monday 18" February 2018

Churston Court Hotel {Churston Manor) Licensing Application

Dear Sir/tMadam

[ am writing to you as | wish to make a representation in respect of the above outlined by the
following objectives:

e The Prevention of Public Nuisance
¢ Public Safety
e The Protection of Children from Harm

1. The Prevention of Public Nuisance

Let me begin by stating that my Husband and I have been supporters of Churston Court Hotel,
now known locally as Churston Manor, long before moving to the area. In fact, the close
proximity of the Inn was a key element in proceeding with our house purchase in late 2015.
Since this time particularly, we have enjoyed many regular meals and events arganised by the
Inn much to the enjoyment of ourselves and our family.

I must draw your attention however, to the summer of 2018 whereby Churston Manor, under
new ownership, conducted a number of outdoor live music events, many of which lasted several
hours and created an unreasonable and deafening level of noise nuisance to countless nearby
residents over a prolonged period throughout the summer. | am sure that vou will have received
various complaints from local residents at the time of these events, who like myself were
predominantly confined indoors with the windows closed due to excessive noise levels late into
the evenings and unable to enjoy our gardens/outdoor spaces across most weekends of the
hottest summer on record.

Particular examples of such events include a private party hosted on Friday 17" August in which |
could hear every word sung by live musicians from within my bedroom (with windows closed)
until 11pm, as well as the Strawberry Fayre on 18" & 19 August and the September Sounds
event on Sunday 2" September 2018, to name just a few. During these events, noise emanating
from the Inn reached unacceptable levels, and complaints to the licence holders at the time



were met with an unwelcomed response along with a failure to negate any further nuisance to
residents.

Whilst | acknowledge that the owners of Churston Manor have a business to run and am
supportive of occasional community events, | do feel that my rights to peace and relaxation
within my own home, and even being able to sleep when | choase were somewhat infringed by
the tomfoolery of the licensees during this time which was of particular nuisance to me having
just had my second baby late July 2018. We have paid a large sum of money to live in such a
sought after rural setting, which is being undermined and devalued by such intolerable events
taking place, and whilst | accept that we chose to live in close proximity to Churston Manor, it is
becoming far from an ‘idyllic country manor’ as advertised and more like an inner city nightclub
during the summer months. If the current owners cannot make good business by adequately
utilising their USP as an extremely interesting and historical destination, 18 bedrooms and
restaurant in addition to successfully hosting profitable indoor events such as weddings, murder
mystery and other private functions, the question should be asked if it is currently under the
right management?

The ‘environmental health’ issue of noise nuisance leads me suitably on to the further
environmental issue of bats, During the development of Churston Court Farm, Torbay Council
imposed strict planning conditions leaving residents with limited external lighting and restricted
access to loft/outbuilding areas, conditions which were gladly and willingly accepted by both
developers and residents in order to maintain and protect such an idyllic conservation area. How
€an it be justified that such imposing audible events can take place outdoors when residents of
the same post code are deprived of sufficient outdoor light sources due to bat conservation?

2. Public Safety
On the afternoon of 27 july 2018}

|

I

l S ——
[— . = only made possible by the fact that an ambulance reached
me in under 8 minutes, which generated a fair amount of media attention.

A mere 5 weeks following this life changing event, | had cause to contact Devon & Cornwall
Police (log 757 02/09/2018) to report an obstruction in Church Road caused by several
inconsiderately parked vehicles, restricting emergency vehicle access. This was as a direct result
of Churston Manor’s ‘September Sounds’ event in which they had failed to arganise/provide
adequate parking measures to support the number of attendees. This led to Church Road and
the surrounding lanes to become dangerously cluttered with inappropriately parked vehicles
and caused me some distress to realise that had this event taken place 5 weeks earlier, neither

would have made it through our ordeal due to potential delays that would have
been encountered by emergency vehicles.



This also raises the question of fire safety, and that if such simple procedures such as parking
provisions had been overlooked on this occasion, what provisions/risk assessments (ifany) in
respect of fire safety and other possible evacuation procedures have taken place by Churston
Manor during such pre-planned events?

3. Protection of Children from Harm

Whilst my point here does not relate to underage children being served alcohol at Churston
Manor, | do feel this is an appropriate objective in which to discuss the well-being of my children
ages

Repeated and excessive outdoor music events which continue extremely late into the evenings
(including mid-week events) that can be heard from indoors are disturbing for my children and |
feel that consideration should be given to their physical and mental well-being should similar
events to those in 2018 occur in the future with little regard to the peace and privacy of local
residents,

My representation concludes by saying that whilst | do no oppose to occasional and carefully
organised one off events, which | would be happy to support, | hold concerns regarding regular
mid-week outdoor music events as well as similar behaviour/attitudes from the licensees and
the potential effect this will have on my family.

I feel that careful deliberation should be given in this decision and would suggest that perhaps
an application for a single event licence would be more suitable if/fwhen required.

Yours faithfully
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Executive Head Community Safety,

Torbay Council, 23 FES o
c/o Torquay Town Hall, COMM! 4 B e e
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Torquay TQ1 3DR

21 February 2019

Dear Sir/Madam,

I ' wish to object to Churston Manor’s application for a Licence for outdoor music

events.

I'am a bestselling novelist and I thought that by coming to a quiet and attractive
conservation area I would enjoy the peace and lack of disruption that would enable

me to continue writing my books.

Creation needs tranquillity, and lack of stress and worry, as any writer will tell you. [
often work evenings and weekends to meet publishing deadlines. As I am the nearest
neighbour to Churston Manor, living right behind the hotel, the noise and confusion
created by their outdoor music events last year was very obstructive to any creative
writing, even with doors and windows closed. Being a professional writer is a
business, not a pastime. I do not see that Churston Manor has any right to run their

own business at the expense of others.

The outrageous level of noise from their outdoor events also made it impossible to sit
in the garden to relax at weekends and turned our haven of peace into a stressful

purgatory.



L)

In addition, like many other Churston residents, I have been shocked and amazed by
the rowdiness and utter disregard for public safety by the invasion of our previously
quiet area by hundreds of cars and car movements. This made walking not only
hazardous but distinctly unpleasant. Litter has been strewn everywhere, including on

the grass verges outside our house.

I must therefore object in the strongest terms to any change to Churston Manor’s
Licence, which would allow such disregard for public safety and for our residents’

well eamed peace and quiet.

We are not NIMBYs but just people who desire to live a safe and quiet life.

Yours sincerely,

E 3
-

AR

Church Road,
Churston Ferrers TQ5 0JE
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COMMUNITY SAFETY |

I'm contacting you in reference to the licence variation application notice from Churston Manor,
Churston Ferrers.

| object to the variation allowing Churston Manor to play outside amplified and unamplified live and
recorded music between 10am and 11pm on any day, which would aflow them to hold music events
on a frequent basis. Basically it could mean 365 days of the year for 13 hrs a day.

The pub is in a very quiet rural location, so that would no doubt cause a noise nuisance in a sound
sensitive area and also cause public safety issues on the roads nearby. The area is an attraction to
dog walkers, horse riders, joggers, ramblers, cyclists, twitchers etc.

Greater horseshoe bats have an established habitat in the barn complex next door to Churston
Manor. They are often seen flying around the area during the evenings. I'm concerned about the
impact on this protected species with the increase of sound and light pollution.

Last year when large events were held the people who attended these events parked their cars all
along Bascombe Road and right up through Churston Road causing road safety issues. Cars being
parked on Bascombe Road by Churston tennis courts created very hazardous conditions for road
users and pedestrians.

Litter was an issue after these events and there was a lot of anti-social behaviour late at night when
my husband and | could hear singing and unruly behaviour from party goers whilst we were in bed
trying to sleap,

It appears Churston Manor are planning on hosting these type of music events again this year during
the Summer months to create themselves an income.

Churston Manor could easily host the music part of the entertainment inside of the establishment and
hold the rest of Strawberry Fayre outside where it would have far less noise impact on the
neighbouring homeowners. That would allow residents the enjoyment of a much more peaceful way
of life especially in the summer months.

Events should be held by invitation/ticket only and the high number of party goers needs to be
properly monitored to keep to the 500 attendance limit. The organizers also need to put in place and
implement a Highways authorised public liability road management scheme and public liability insured
off road parking.

f notice from Churston Manor's Facebook page that already there are 700 people interested in going
to this year's Strawberry Fayre to be held on the 16th and 17th of August. It is only early February and
within a few months the interest could easily be double that figure.

Just to note | am aware that a recent letter from Churston Manor has been posted to some
homeowners in the area. However our household has not received the recent letter, and we never
received a letter last year leading up to the Strawberry Fayre. We have had no communication from
the establishment in any way as to their intentions over the noise issues, road management, parking
and litter management. It all seems rather incoherent.

Yours sincerely-
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Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licence.

Executive Head Community Safety,

Torbay Council.

c/o Torquay Town Hall, Q

Castle Circus, E‘c\gcg mbe ROCLC}J
Torquay TQ1 3DR Chorstom

T@s 037

Dear Sir or Madam

I wanted to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently
being sought by Churston Manor. My opposition is on the basis that the Premises
Licence Holder (PLH) is unlikely to promote the licensing objectives. Namely Public
Safety and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

I was very pleased when | heard of the Licensing Committee’s decision on the 25th
October 2018 to stop all outside live events as they were having a detrimental effect on
me and my family. The noise was excessive and the volume of traffic and cars parked on
all our local roads caused a serious access issue.

[ am unaware of any changes that have taken place since the committee made its
decision and have little trust that events would be organised in such a way that there
was an acceptable impact on our quiet village.

You will be aware that Churston is in a conservation area and I would like to maintain
the quiet nature of this community.

| hope this application will be denied.

Your faithfully

RS R
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Churston Manor Application to Vary Premises Licence.

Dear Sir or Madam

I wanted to register my opposition to any variation to the premises licences currently
being sought by Churston Manor. My opposition is on the basis that the Premises
Licence Holder (PLH) is unlikely to promote the licensing objectives. Namely Public
Safety and the Prevention of Public Nuisance.

I was very pleased when I heard of the Licensing Committee’s decision on the 25th
October 2018 to stop all outside live events as they were having a very detrimental
effect on me and my family. The noise was excessive and the volume of traffic and
cars parked on all our local roads caused a serious access issue.

[ am unaware of any changes that have taken place since the committee made its
decision and have little trust that events would be organised in such a way that there
was an acceptable impact on our quiet village.

You will be aware that Churston is in a conscrvation area and I would like to maintain
the quict nature of this community.

I hope this application will be denied.

Your Faithfully



